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TOWN OF DEERFIELD 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

October 17, 2022 
MINUTES 

 
Public Hearing: To Rename Swamp Road to Pease Brook Road  

Call to Order 
 
5:30 – Vice Chairman Pitman called the meeting to order 
 
Present:  Richard Pitman, Vice Chairman, Alden Dill, Cynthia McHugh and Will Huebner, Selectmen. 
 
Vice Chairman Pitman: Is there anybody here from Swamp Road who would like to speak? Are there any residence 
that would like to speak? 
 
Kathy Shigo: Kathy Shigo, Cate Road. Um, I just wanted to ask a question cause I’m just curious why it’s Pease 
Brook Road? Is there any significant history or anything about the name they change it to? Is there maybe, a resident 
named Pease on that road?  
 
Vice Chairman Pitman: We don’t’ know.  
 
Kathy Shige: No? Okay. 
 
Vice Chairman Pitman: They just announced it. 
 
Kathy Shigo: All right. I just wondered why they picked that name. That’s all. Good question. if anybody finds out, let 
me know.  
 
Vice Chairman Pitman: You may not need an answer. 
 
Kathy Shigo: Yeah, yeah. Thank you. 
 
Vice Chairman Pitman: I think it’s a consensus, if there’s no one else that’s gonna speak, that we’ll table this until 
Fred’s here so we can have a five-member vote.  
 

Motion: Selectman Dill makes a motion to table the further public hearing. 
 
John Harrington: you have to close the public hearing first. 
 
Selectman Dill: Sorry. 
 
John Harrington: Then open new business … (inaudible, doesn’t sound like mic is on) 
 
Selectman Huebner: Well, do we want to close the public hearing or just continue it until next meeting so 
that if residence want to come and actually speak to it, we can… 
 
Selectman Dill: That’s what we did at the last one and that makes more sense. 
 
Vice Chairman Pitman: Leave it open until… 
 
Selectman Dill: I’ll make a motion to continue the public hearing until the next meeting, October twenty forth.  

  
Second: Selectwoman McHugh 

 Discussion:  
 

Vote:  Yea 4, Nay 0, Abstained 0 – Motion Carries 
 
Vice Chairman Pitman: Unanimous, John. Thank you. 
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